

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

April 11, 2014

Chairwoman Ruthanne Miller Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Reeves Center 2000 14th Street NW Washington, DC 20009

RE: Protest of renewal application for 1819 Club, 1819 M Street NW (#071088)

Dear Chairwoman Miller,

At its regular meeting on April 9, 2014, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. The space at 1819 M Street NW has undergone renovations and is re-opening. With 7 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (7-0):

ANC 2B protests the renewal of application for 1819 Club based on peace, order, quiet, and parking concerns, until the applicant can provide additional details on occupancy and seating capacity in the renovated space.

Patrick Kain (2b06liquorliaison@dupontcircleanc.net), Kevin O'Connor (kevin.oconnor@dupontcircleanc.net), Stephanie Maltz (stephanie.maltz@dupontcircleanc.net), and Will Stephens (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net) are the Commission's representatives on this matter.

Due to his position on the ABC Board, Commissioner Silverstein did not participate in this discussion.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens Chairman

William J. Alephens

cc: martha.jenkins@dc.gov tesha.anderson@dc.gov fred.moosally@dc.gov sarah.fashbaugh@dc.gov